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August 16, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance to authorize Metro Transit Division (Metro) to use the power of eminent domain, if necessary, to acquire a large vacant commercial parcel adjoining Metro’s south bus base in Tukwila, Washington. This acquisition will provide additional area to park and maintain Metro’s buses and for related functions and will support the planned future service expansion described in METRO CONNECTS, Metro’s long range 2040 plan to manage and grow the transit system.  
This property has been identified for acquisition since 2016, and the Council has already appropriated funds to purchase property to expand Metro’s south bus base in Ordinance 18409, Section 132.
Since April 2016, Metro has undertaken due diligence activities associated with the potential purchase of the property and remains engaged in ongoing negotiations with the property owner, the Bank of China, through the brokers representing it. To date, negotiations have been unsuccessful, due to a difference of opinion as to value. Because of the lack of progress toward resolution, especially during the past six months, Metro now seeks authority to condemn the property if necessary.  
Metro will continue to negotiate in good faith to acquire the subject property. Metro will only commence condemnation if Metro determines that a negotiated settlement is unlikely and further delay will hinder Metro’s ability to support planned expanded bus service. A property summary is attached providing additional information about the south base expansion property.   

This ordinance furthers the King County Strategic Plan’s Regional Mobility goal. This ordinance also furthers the Transportation Choices goal of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by allowing for the expansion of public transit service. The ordinance also aligns with the Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan by pursuing upsteam solutions and concentrating equitable investments where the need is the greatest. Pursuant to RCW 8.25.290, a notice of public hearing will be posted in the legal newspaper with the largest circulation for the area where the properties are located for two consecutive weeks.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will allow Metro to acquire property necessary for King County residents to enjoy expanded public transit service now and into the future. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Michelle Allison, Chief of Staff, Metro Transit Division in the King County Department of Transportation, at 206-477-3813,  or at michelle.allison@kingcounty.gov.  

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT


Victor Obeso, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT

Michelle Allison, Chief of Staff, Metro Transit Division, DOT
